
Appendix 
 

For Users 

 

We will be expanding the bookshelves on the west side of the new building's 3rd 

and 4th floors in the Central Library. 

 

Construction Period: November 2024 to March 2025 (tentative) 

 

During this time, local history and archaeological reports currently on the 3rd 

floor will be moved to the 4th floor. However, they will be temporarily unavailable 

for about two weeks while we relocate them. 

Additionally, doctoral dissertations, Kanpo (official gazettes), complete set of 

laws, and census reports on the 4th floor will also be unavailable during the 

construction. We will share information on alternative ways to access materials 

from other institutions. 

 

Please note that some doctoral dissertations from our university are only 

available at our library. If you wish to request a layaway, please notify the Main 
Counter of the Central Library by 5:00 p.m. on October 31 (Thu.). 

 

We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause and appreciate your 

understanding and cooperation. 

 

Construction Site: The area marked by the red frame is the target. 

【New Bldg. 3F】            【New Bldg. 4F】 
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University Librarian, Chizuru NISHIO 

 


